DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT, LEASING AND CUSTOMER FEES COMMITTEE

Wednesday, September 8, 2010

DAA Flight Center Building

The meeting of the Capital Development, Leasing and Customer Fees Committee of the DuPage Airport Authority Board of Commissioners was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, Wednesday, September 8, 2010.  Chairman Gorski called the meeting to order at approximately 2:32 p.m. and a quorum was present. 

Commissioners Present:  Davis, Gillett, Gorski, LaMantia, Sabathne’ 

(Commissioners Donnelly, Huizenga and Meagher also attended)

Absent:  None
DAA Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Lisa Maedgen, Director of Finance and Administration; Anna Marano, Procurement Anaylst; John Schlaman, General Manager of Prairie Landing Golf Club; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison.

Others:   Dan Pape, Crawford, Murphy & Tilly; Michael Vonic, CH2M Hill; Johnny Jackson, CH2M Hill; Phil Luetkehans, Schirott & Luetkehans; 
Press:  None

CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT

OLD BUSINESS

Project Implementation 

Executive Director Bird recommended in the interest of time that discussion move directly to the first agenda item. 

NEW BUSINESS

Proposed Resolution 2010-1531; Authorizing the Execution of an Agreement with CH2M Hill, Inc. for the Design and Engineering for the Extension and Safety Area Improvement of Runway 2R-20L.

Executive Director Bird discussed the plans for extension of Runway 2R-20L and improvement of the runway safety area, and the issues involved with undertaking this project.  He stated that a Request for Proposal was solicited and seven firms responded.   He continued that staff rated these seven proposals and reached a short list of four firms for interviews.   Executive Director Bird stated that a review panel was formed consisting of Commissioners Gorski and LaMantia, Byron Miller, Mark Doles and Executive Director Bird. The four firms interviewed were Crawford, Murphy and Tilly; Reynolds Smith and Hills; Burns and McDonnell and CH2M Hill.  He added that all are highly qualified firms and after thorough review the panel recommended CH2M Hill.  Executive Director Bird discussed the components for fee negotiations with CH2M Hill and reviewed the terms of the agreement.   Michael Vonic and Johnny Jackson of CH2M Hill were present at the meeting.   Attorney Luetkehans discussed modifications needed on the formTask Order #1 and the Committee recommended approval with the modifications as discussed.  

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Sabathne’ to recommend Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2010-1531; Authorizing the Execution of an Agreement with CH2M Hill, Inc. for the Design and Engineering for the Extension and Safety Area Improvement of Runway 2R-20L with the modifications as discussed. The motion was seconded by Commissioner LaMantia and was passed by roll call vote (4-0).  Commissioner Davis abstained.

Proposed Resolution 2010-1532; Authorizing the Execution of an Agreement for Architectural Services with FGM Architects.

Executive Director Bird asked Byron Miller to discuss this agreement.  Mr. Miller reviewed the needed repairs for the Fire Station building located on Airport property. He advised that staff conducted a consultant selection for architectural services and 17 firms responded to this solicitation for proposals.   After review it was determined that FGM Architects was the most qualified firm.  Staff entered into fee negotiations with FGM Architects and Mr. Miller discussed the terms of the agreement.  Staff recommended approval and discussion occurred.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Gillett to recommend Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2010-1532; Authorizing the Execution of an Agreement for Architectural Services with FGM Architects.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (5-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1543; Authorizing the Execution of an Agreement with GHAFARI Associates, LLC for Design and Construction Phase Services for Repairs to the Curtain Wall System on the DuPage Airport Flight Center Building.

Mr. Miller explained the repairs needed for the Flight Center Building Curtain Wall System and advised that GHAFARI was authorized at the June Board Meeting to investigate and provide potential solutions and associated costs for these repairs.   Mr. Miller discussed the two options presented by GHAFARI and the associated costs.   He explained that staff is recommending the option of “wet-sealing” the curtain wall for the entire building at a not-to-exceed amount of  $33,000.  He advised this method of repair is more cost saving and should have a life span of 15 years.    He continued that GHAFARI would prepare plans and specifications for bidding and provide construction services for this project.  Staff recommended approval. Discussion occurred.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Gillett to recommend Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2010-1543; Authorizing the Execution of an Agreement with GHAFARI Associates, LLC for Design and Construction Phase Services for Repairs to the Curtain Wall System on the DuPage Airport Flight Center Building.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (5-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1544; Authorizing the Execution of an Agreement with GHAFARI Associates, LLC For Design and Construction Phase Services for Repairs to the Plaza Deck and Foundation Walls on the DuPage Airport Flight Center Building.

Mr. Miller stated that the Board at a previous meeting authorized GHAFARI Associates to investigate possible solutions for repairing the Plaza Deck and the foundation walls along the façade of the Flight Center Building.  He continued that GHAFARI made a recommendation for these needed repairs and this will authorize an agreement, at a not-to exceed cost of $30,000, to prepare plans and specifications for bidding and to provide construction services. Discussion occurred and staff recommended approval.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner LaMantia to recommend Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2010-1444; Authorizing the Execution of an Agreement with GHAFARI Associates, LLC for Design and Construction Phase Services for Repair to the Plaza Deck and Foundation Walls on the DuPage Airport Flight Center Building.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (5-0).

LEASING AND CUSTOMER FEES

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Discussion on Pheasant Run Land Lease.

Mark Doles discussed the current ground lease agreement with Pheasant Run and advised that based on the economic condition of the industry they are seeking some form of financial relief.   Mr. Doles advised that Board action would not be required at this time; staff is desirous of the committee’s input prior to finalizing the lease terms with Pheasant Run.   He discussed the proposed options being considered.   Staff was directed by the Committee to pursue the options as discussed and bring back to the Committee and Board for approval when terms of the agreement are finalized.

OTHER BUSINESS
None

Commissioner Gillett made a MOTION to adjourn the Capital Development, Leasing and Customer Fees Committee Meeting; the motion was seconded by Commissioner LaMantia and was unanimously passed by voice vote.   The meeting was adjourned at 3:03 p.m. 

Approved at the November 10, 2010 Regular Board Meeting

Gerald M. Gorski, Chairman

Capital Development, Leasing and Customer Fees Committee
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